
From recollection, that discussion referred to a particular piece of research that 
we’d referenced in our submission to the inquiry, which was: 

 
P. Mendes, S. Baidawi and P.C. Snow, Good Practice in Reducing the Over- 
Representation of Care Leavers in the Youth Justice System. Leaving Care and 
Youth Justice – Phase Three Report. Melbourne: Monash University, 2014 
 
I believe we also mentioned concerns that were raised by the Commissioner for 
Children and Young People in the following document: 
 
Victorian Ombudsman, Report on youth justice facilities at the Grevillea unit of 
Barwon Prison, Malmsbury and Parkville, February 2017 


